Projector & Display Management Working Group

Minutes of Conference Call 2007/04/23-24

Attending:

Koichi Ara (NEC)

Jasper Chen (Coretronic)

Nick D'Alessio (Dell)

Richard Landau (Dell)

Raymond Rogers (Symon)

Topics
We reviewed some of the recently submitted groups. 

DisplaySettings Group

Due to the re-prioritization, all the properties have been removed from the DisplaySettings group.  It is now empty.  

DisplayCapabilities Group

Due to the re-prioritization, most of the properties have been removed from the DisplayCapabilities group.  Only HorizontalResolution and VerticalResolution (in pixels) remain in the group.  

LightSource Group
The use of the word "Description" for both the XML element and for the vendor-supplied descriptive property name is confusing.  the use of the name "Description" for the vendor-supplied property is traditional and we should not change it.  Therefore, we will change the name of the "Description" XML element tag to "Explanation" or some similar string that is very different and less confusing.  
In the meantime, Rick will send at least one example of a table of lamp contents with Description, Status, and Age properties to make the intended usage clearer.  

The property in the current draft called "Status" is really the setting of the bulb brightness.  

- Change its name to BrightnessSetting.  

- Add a Status property with values such as "good" and "bad" to the Lamp table.  
Also, make sure that all the enum value strings begin with a lower-case character, for example, "high" instead of "High" in the XML spec.    
The possibility of future laser projectors was mentioned.  It is clear that this group will not be suitable for such displays where separate light sources can paint all the pixels and more than one usually will.  Similarly for LED and OLED emissive displays, where each pixel contains one to several independent light sources.  We will have to develop a model for these other types of displays.  Good topic for the next face-to-face meeting.  

Given the other types of displays to be modeled in the future, we need to find a more suitable name for this group, which seems to apply only to projectors and backlit LCD displays.  Another topic for the F2F meeting.

